Green Industry Research Consortium (S-1051 Multi-State Project)

Minutes for Summer Meeting, August 8, 2012 
Newark, Delaware 19716 
Attending:  Marco Palma, Tim Showaker, Bryan Maynard, Mickey Paggi, Robin Brumfield, Alan Hodges, Meng Meng Gu, Hayk Khachatrayn, Dwayne Ingram, Charlie Hall, Susan Barton, Bridget Behe. 
A. Call to order and introductions (continental breakfast).  Robin Brumfield was acknowledged as the newest ASHS Fellow.  Sue Barton and her family were applauded for their fine hosting of the evening meal.

B. Approval of agenda
C. Minutes of previous meeting were accepted
D. Multi-state project administrative advisor update (no administrator present)
E. Discussion of ongoing research projects
1. Experimental auctions (Hall, Yue).  Hall reported that the bio-container study is completed and several articles were published.  Those auctions are complete.  
2. Eye-tracking research (Behe).  Bridget reported on the eye-tracking data collection with six states.  She would like to submit a FSMIP grant in 2013.
3. National Nursery Survey Project (Hall, Hodges, Palma).  Alan Hodges reported that the group had been collecting data since the 1970’s, every 5 years and just after the Ag Census.  We will collect data in 2014 for 2013 operations.  The questions have remained relatively consistent, but we have added timely topics, but kept the complexity to 15-20 minutes for completion.  In Galveston, we discussed going after retail operations and landscape firms.  Obtaining the lists would be challenging, since the source of the list is most often the Dept. of Agriculture in each state (phytosanitary oversight.  Most of those lists have retail firms already included but landscapers are more challenging.  We could for a fee, approach a firm to purchase that list.  The cost of the survey is $20,000.  HRI has funded the survey in past years and hopefully will again.  The group discussed adding just the retail sector. We should strive to have a final version in summer 2013.  If anyone has a retail survey, send it to Alan.  He will compile those and distribute the compilation to the group in January.
4. State Reports

a. Robin Brumfield (Rutgers) updated us on her work with empowering women farmers in Turkey (Suzanne’s Project) and the U.S. (Annie’s Project) and she is taking the project to Armenia.  Both projects have been highly successful.
b. Alan Hodges (U of FL) updated us on his local food survey of 7500 households by mail.  Documenting consumer purchases and economic impact through the local food channels.  He and colleagues have been working on the financial analysis tool.  He is also working on an analysis of manufacturing processes for plug production with the long term goal of developing BMP.  He and colleagues are hosting a webinar which is an environmental impact conference for specialty crops in FL.
c. Hayk Khachatrayn (U of FL) updated us on his analysis of stated expenditure on demand of bedding plants.  Looking at reasons for choice at different outlets and reasons for purchase, including well-being and economic benefits, across different economic groups.  In another study, he is using Neilson data to analyze fertilizer demand and price elasticity, looking at demand shifters like preference.  He has also purchased an eye-tracking device to help understand how gaze pattern and orientation (current or future) are related, using a buying impulsiveness scale.
d. Meng Meng Gu (TAMU) updated us on her trip to China for USDA-Scientific Education Program with P.R. China.  She is interested in collaborators for future adventures.  Grants are short (> 2 pages) and funded well.  The Ministry of Agriculture pays all expenses in China, collaborators pay their airfare (not part of the grant).

e. Bridget Behe (Michigan State) announced that she and Jennifer Dennis are coordinating an ISHS International Marketing and Consumer Research Symposium in Portland, OR, from August 19-21, 2013.  Abstracts are due December 31, 2012.

f. Charlie Hall (TAMU) discussed the work on the Social Media Project for Florists.  He also announced his collaboration with Kip Creel in a four-part executive education program called EAGL, targeted to the decision makers in The Green Industry.
g. Mickey Paggi presented a synopsis of containerized cargo international trade imports and exports, excluding air transport.  The publication uses U.S. Customs data and checked with Wisertrade data.  If anyone wants to mine this data for a particular state, contact him. He will distribute the publication within California first, then to the group.  He is planning to publish as a SR Bulletin or peer-review article.  Mickey will distribute his contact information.  He plans to work more with the National Nursery Survey data.

h. Sue Barton presented a summary on her Applecross Project, which is a water-monitoring project which involved the renovation of a home (> $1 million in value and on several acre lots) landscape to be more sustainable.  Tours will be bringing professionals to the site and perhaps there are more possible studies to be developed.  The group discussed measures to capture from the professionals and also to develop a carbon footprint calculation.

i. Dewayne Ingram updated us on his carbon footprint work.  He and Charlie Hall are working on one for a flowering tree.  He has published the Life Cycle Assessment: Implications for the Green Industry with Tom Fernandez as a UK Cooperative Extension Service Bulletin HO-90. DeWayne Ingram (UK) and colleagues are working on a LEAN program in his extension responsibilities.  They hosted a workshop and are working with some individual growers.  They are half way done with a nursery layout publication (major revision) using LEAN principles.  He is also looking at production times and times to plant nursery products from different types of plantable containers.  He is working on an SCRI proposal called Water Contain looking at contribution to carbon footprint by water, especially in post-production.  He recommended the ISHS publication called “Harvesting the Sun.”  He is seeking input on how to assess the landscaper’s value of the planting information.  He also recommended the Agriplot application for the I-Phone.
j. Tim Showaker (Mississippi State) updated us on flow-through research, rain gardens, and green roof research.  He has a set of green-roofs to evaluate some prairie plants in green roofs, building 28 units in a sub-division.  He has an interest in doing public perception research of ecological design and the LCA of the green roof.  He is working with Richard Harkess and Jeff Kuehney in their southern consortium of online horticulture courses.
6.
Selection of site for Winter 2013 meeting in San Diego during the last two weeks of February or first week of March.  Our summer meeting would be in Portland Oregon in conjunction with the ISHS meeting.  
